
The Strawberry Fair 

On the 6th of June, On 

Midsummer Common, they 

held the annual 41st 

Strawberry Fair. It began in 

1974, and was aimed more 

at adults then. But now in 

2015, it’s Child-friendly with 

a kid’s area. The events 

include live music, face-

painting, hair braids and 

gyroscopes.  



How safe are rollercoasters? 

Four rides have been closed at three theme parks across the UK after a crash on the Smiler ride 
at Alton Towers on Tuesday.

Merlin Entertainments say the four rides, including Smiler, will be closed 'for the foreseeable 

future'. Dragon's Fury and Rattlesnake rides at Chessington World of Adventures and the 'Saw' 

ride at Thorpe Park have also been shut for safety 

reasons.  

So are theme 

park rides 

safe? 

According to rollercoaster expert Justin Garvanovich of 

The European Coaster Club, accidents on rollercoasters 

are really rare, so rare that you stand a much higher 

chance of being injured travelling to the park than actually 

being on the ride. 

Rollercoaster operators have to have a special licence to be able to operate a ride. The people 

who run the rides also need to do special training before they're allowed to work on them. 

Safety checks 



Tracks and carts at UK theme parts are checked every day to make sure everything is in order.  

The safety restraints are also checked to make sure they are working properly.  

At the end of every rollercoaster season when the parks are closed the carts are taken apart and 

checked thoroughly before being put back together securely. 

How common are accidents on rides? 

Accidents on rollercoasters and rides are really rare. The International Association of 

Amusement Parks and Attractions say the chance of being injured on an amusement park ride is 

one in 24 million. 

 

 

The Cricket Festival 

St. Matthew’s sent two teams to the Kwik 

Cricket Festival. There were 19 teams taking part from across 

Cambridgeshire. 

St.Matthew’s A team 

played three matches, 

beating Caldecote and 

Milton Road B but losing 

in a close match, to The 

Perse Prep school. 

St.Matthew’s B team beat 

Park Street and lost to 

Morley. 

Both teams finished 

second in their groups, so just missed out on qualifying for the County 

Finals They played some brilliant cricket with some fantastic batting, 

bowling and fielding cricket.     
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